
Lucy Marie Bierman 
Camden Michael Bloemer 

Emerson Paige Boggs 
Magdelina Donna Brent 

Livyan Mae Buehnerkemper 
Ava Brooklyn Bushur 

Pacey Addison Douthit 
Michael Joseph Fearday 

Rylee Lynn Fearday 
Jonathan Edward Gannaway 

Madelyn Rose Gilmore 
J C Richmond Gonzalez 

Reese Ann Hoene 
Lucy Marie Hoke 

Livia Annamae Jansen 
Chloe Lyda-Marie Kelley 
Claire Isabelle Kinkelaar 
Alexander Haydn Koester 
Andrew CheolWoo Kull 
Tesa Annabel Ludwig 
Braden Patrick Maag 

Jameson Brian McAllaster 
Michael James Mette  * 

Nora Catherine Mitchell  * 
Lauren Elizabeth Myers 
Addison Gayle Overbeck 
Kade Joseph Pennington 

Emma Marie Poulin 
Carson Oliver Raddatz 
Nicholas Oliver Roewe 
August Jackson Schultz 
Sylvie Rose Schumacher 

Cooper Joseph Sehy 
Elana Patricia Semple 

Lyndi Mae Smith 
Morgan Jean Stephens 
Connor Joseph Storm 
Mason Steven Storm 

Chalen Trevor Swick II 
Kathryn Grace Uebinger 

Victor Vega  
Silas Augustine Vogel 

Alexa Rae Wagner 
Madalyn Lee Westendorf  * 

Emeline Sophia Wines 
 

* Denotes Promotions from other Schools  

St. Anthony of Padua 
101 E Virginia Ave, Effingham, IL  62401   

217-347-7129      www.stanthony.com 
 

Congratulations to our 8th Grade Graduates 
Class of 2024 

Sunday, May 12, 2024 



ST. ANTHONY OF PADUA PARISH EFFINGHAM, ILLINOIS 

Please pray for Restoration of Religious 
Liberty, those who are ill, those in 
hospitals and nursing homes, those 
recovering from surgery, and all those 
serving our country and also for: 

Lidy Anderson 
Margie Apke 
Sara Bernhard 
Steve Bierman 
Dustin Borries 
Dennis Bushur 
Mary Lynn Byers 
Britney Chester 
Jim Feldhake 
Jackson Gaitros 
Avery Gardewine-  
              Braunecker 
Virgil Goeckner 
Susan Goldstein 
Cheryl Gross 
Gina Hargis 
Mike Hartke 
Lucinda Herboth 

Norma Jean Huelsing 
Ron Kabbes 
Ingrid Kay 
Susan Keenan 
Tina Keller 
Marita Kemme 
Amy Koester 
Coleen Linde 
Jeff Linde 
Blain Loll 
Rita McMillan 
George Mette 
Roberta Meyer 
Bill Nuxoll 
Art Pike 
Cathy Polarek 
Kenneth Polarek 
Deborah Richards 

Bernie Sandschafer 
John Soucie 
Paul Will 
Art Willenborg 
Dr. Mel Willenborg 
Paul V. Willenborg 
Ann Worman 
Dan Worman 
Jerry Worman 
Richard J Worman 

 

Baptism Class - Parents are required to 
attend a Baptism Class before their child 
is baptized. The next class will be held at 
St. Anthony’s Parish Center, Thursday, 
May 16th at 7:00pm. To register call the 
parish office at 217-347-7129. 

 

St. Anthony Church Mass Times 
 

Mon. thru Fri - 6:30am 
Mon., Tues., Thurs. & Fri - 8:30am 

Saturday - 4:30pm 
Sunday - 7:30am & 9:15am, 11:00am 

 

Live Streamed Masses 
 

Saturday at 4:30pm 
Monday thru Friday at 6:30am 

 

Reconciliation Times 
 

Mon, Tues, Thurs. & Fri:   7:45am to 8:15am  
Saturday:  3:15pm to 4:00pm 

In the event of a sudden illness, accident or life 
threatening emergency, while offices are closed, please 

contact our priests at (217) 703-1042. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Wedding Banns  

Amy Hanna/Scott Schmidt 
May 18, 2024 (III) 

“From the Pastor’s Desk” 
 

Dear St. Anthony Parish Family: 
 

As we celebrate the Ascension of our Lord this weekend, we look to the climax of the Easter Season next week 
and Pentecost.  I ask you to reflect on this reality of our faith for you this week.  Mary and the Apostles spent the 
time between the Ascension and Pentecost in prayer in the Upper Room.  See the Acts of the Apostles, Chapter 1: 
12-14.  They spent this time awaiting the Gifts of the Holy Spirit.  Might you spend time this week in prayer 
before we celebrate Pentecost next weekend asking God to make you aware of where you need the strength, 
wisdom, courage and faith to be an even more faithful and joyful disciple?  I urge you to do that and to implore 
the Spirit to guide me and us together as a parish to do his will without fear and with joy! 
 

A few people have asked for a written version of my words last weekend about the Educational Trust Campaign.  
To the question, “Why give to a trust?”:    It is important to know where this money goes and what it will do.  
Unlike other campaigns we have done in the past, which go to fund a specific project or construction, where the 
funds are raised and then spent, this Campaign will fund and grow the St. Anthony Educational Trust.  The money 
raised will be invested in the trust, which is a separate entity from St. Anthony Parish, Schools, or the Diocese.  
The trust is built to fund St. Anthony Schools alone.  The fund has given back over $1.4 million to the schools 
since its inception.  But we desire with this campaign to take the trust from $5 million to over $10.5 million.  In 
doing so, the annual interest distribution will be of real value to assist with keeping tuition lower for all and 
assisting families in need.  Having an average of over 8% annual return, the fund will provide real assistance to 
families each year, and still grow.  When this campaign is over, and the money is annually dispersed, what we 
have done over these five years will still be there, and with more.  So you can see why we correctly call the 
campaign “Securing our Future.”   Please help us do so. 
 

Finally, make sure you reach out and thank your mother on this Mother’s Day.  She had an impossible job to do, 
and you are who you are in great part due to her!  Thanks to all of our moms.  
 

Have a blessed week. 
 

Fr. Peter Harman 



The Ascension of the Lord May 12, 2024 

Mass Intentions 
 

 
 
 
 

Saturday, May 11: 
 

4:30pm Mass:  Andy Donsbach Anniversary 
 

Sunday, May 12: 
 

7:30am Mass:   Parishioners of St. Anthony 
9:15am Mass: Bill & Carrie Henning Family 
11:00am Mass: Gene A Niccum 
 

Monday, May 13:  
 

6:30am Mass: Paul Chojnicki; Kenneth Probst; 
 Eugene Westendorf 
8:30am Mass: Marlene Bushue 
 

Tuesday, May 14: 
 

6:30am Mass: Jeanette Unkraut 
8:30am Mass: Penny Meyer 
 

Wednesday, May 15: 
 

6:30am Mass: Richard “Bruno” Braun 
 

Thursday, May 16: 
 

6:30am Mass: Fr. Carl Schmidt Anniversary 
8:30am Mass: Tom Wegman Family 
 

Friday, May 17: 
 

6:30am Mass: Richard L Niebrugge 
8:30am Mass: Richard & Marcella Niebrugge 
 

Saturday, May 18: 
 

4:30pm Mass:  Otto & Mardell Goldstein 
 

Sunday, May 19: 
 

7:30am Mass:   Parishioners of St. Anthony 
9:15am Mass: Leonard & Judy Willenborg Family 
11:00am Mass: Clete Koester 

Our 2024 Picnic is Looking For Stand Chairpeople! 
 

Our 2024 Picnic is scheduled for the weekend of August 10-11. 
We have a couple of leadership positions open for this year's 
picnic that we'd like to fill sooner than later. 
 

 Picnic Dinner: 2024 co-chair to be 2025 chair 
 Big Raffle: 2024 co-chair to be 2025 chair 

 

The chairperson role for these stands should be a husband/wife 
team or two friends. 
 

If you'd like to learn more or are interested in taking on either of 
these two roles for the picnic, contact one of our picnic chairs. 
 

Kevin & Jen Roewe at 618-553-6674 
Angie Bierman at 217-240-9740                                      

Holly Dust at 217-821-3227 
Ashley Bierman 217-821-5877                                                 

Ashley Ludwig 217-821-9791 

August 10 & 11, 2024 

St. Anthony Treasure Sale is  
Friday, May 31st -  8am - 6pm 

Saturday, June 1st - 8am - Noon 
 

All proceeds benefits St. Anthony 
Schools & Teachers 

 

Please take a minute to think of what your donations will 
be for this year’s Treasure Sale.  Our advertising is most 
effective when we know in advance of larger items:  
furniture, antiques, collectibles, or any special items that 
should be included in advance advertising. Please call or 
text, as soon as possible, to tell us of such specific items.  

 

Treasures Accepted at the St. Anthony Parish Center 
Wednesday, May 29th - 11am to 7pm 

Thursday, May 30th - 8am to 4pm 
 

PLEASE KEEP DIGGING and bring 
clean clothing of all sizes in good repair, jewelry, linens, 

purses, shoes, baby items, toys, puzzles, books, CD’s, 
DVD’s, records, furniture, antiques, lamps, rugs, 

collectibles, household items & decor, small appliances, 
art, frames, bikes, sporting goods, tools, anything clean in 

good working condition and sellable. 
Please NO computers, printers, TV’s, car seats, 

outdated cribs. 
Donations from businesses, of used office items or 

merchandise, would be greatly appreciated. 
If you can give your time (any amount),  

please call or just show up. 
 

For questions or volunteer call or email our chairpersons: 
Dustin Overbeck -  

(217) 343-3541 / doverbeck@stanthony.com 
Katie Hinton -  

(618) 780-1378 / khinton@stanthony.com 
Meghan Deters -  

(618) 267-4764 / mdeters@stanthony.com 

The Baby Bottle Project, a fundraiser for the 
Family Life Center, begins on Mother’s Day. 
Simply take a bottle provided to you at church and 
fill it with change or other donation and return it to 
church on Father’s Day. Your donations will help 

the Family Life Center offer pro-life services at no cost to 
clients, including: pregnancy tests; limited ultrasound; STI 
testing, treatment & risk education; baby items; and 
educational classes and resources. Clients are able to 
participate in these programs: Prenatal Education, Post-
Birth, Breastfeeding Classes, Dadz Class, Momz Class and 
Post Abortion Support. Sexual Risk Avoidance 
(abstinence) Education to area schools/churches is also 
offered. YOUR CHANGE CAN CHANGE A LIFE! 

Memorial Day Mass 
Monday, May 27th 

9:30am at St. Anthony Cemetery 
 

St. Anthony Church will not  
have a 6:30am or 8:30am Mass that day. 

Parish Office Closed - The parish office will be 
closed Monday, May 27th, in observance of 
Memorial Day.  In the event of a sudden illness, 
accident or life threatening emergency, please call 
217-703-1042. 



 

Liturgical Ministers for May 2024 

Ministry 4:30pm 7:30am 9:15am 11:00am 
Lectors Linda Hanner Greg Dust Christy Elder Michael Wall 
      

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Joe Buscher 
Vic Fauss 
Nicole Field 
BJ Kortte 
Rob Zumbahlen 

Alice Dust 
Janet Kennedy 
Marge Pearcy 
Kate Weber 
Art Willenborg 

Sarah Geen 
Dixie Hartke 
Tom Murphy 
Kevin Roewe 
Brian Sehy 

Eric Koester 
Larry Masengale 
Theresa Masengale 
More Needed 

     

Servers 

Peyton Clark 
Martin Scheidemantel 
James Dust 
Nathan Bailey 

Taylor Denning 
Aubrey Denning 

Brooks Niebrugge 
Addie Overbeck 
Luke Roewe 
Meg Roewe 

Owen Gillenwater 
Avery Stroud 

      

Ushers 
 
 

Ed Deters 
Jeff Dust 
Larry Thies 
Joe Ungrund 

William Pearcy 
Tony Weber 
More Needed 

Justin Brummer 
Joel Griffith 
Vic Jansen 
Todd Wegman 

Dennis Meyer 
Chris Quandt 
More Needed 

Securing Our Future Campaign 
Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) 

 
Q: When was the Educational Trust created?  How has it performed over 
the years? 
A: The St. Anthony Catholic Church Educational Trust was established by a 
passionate parishioner in 1995 for the long-term benefit of St. Anthony 
Schools. 
 
 

Since 1995, the trust has distributed more than $1,483,382 directly to St. 
Anthony Schools. 
 

Our goal is to continue to grow the trust to hold more than $10.5 million in 
assets in the next ten years.  We will continue to contribute up to 5% of assets 
to help offset the costs of Catholic education at St. Anthony Schools. 
 
Q: How does a Trust work? 
A: A trust is a legal arrangement to ensure assets go to specific beneficiaries.  
Assets are put into the trust account, and trustees administer those assets.  
Beneficiaries are those who eventually receive some or all of the assets in the 
trust. 
 

For the St. Anthony Catholic Church Educational Trust, gifts of cash, stock, or 
tangible assets are donated into the Educational Trust by donors, such as 
yourself.  The trustees of the Educational Trust manage those gifts.  Most of 
the time, managing gifts means investing in stocks, bonds, or securities.  For 
real estate or tangible assets, the trustees determine the best means for holding 
those assets.   
 

St. Anthony Schools are the beneficiaries of the Educational Trust.  The 
schools receive a distribution from the Educational Trust each year.  This 
distribution is a percentage of the value of the trust and intended to be less than 
what the trust makes off of its investments each year.  The Educational Trust 
bylaws state that up to 5% of the trust assets can be distributed to the St. 
Anthony Schools each year.  By setting this threshold, it allows the trust to 
continue to grow and offer distributions to the schools into the future. 
 
Q: Who benefits from the Educational Trust? 
A: Direct benefits from the Educational Trust are received by school families 
that receive tuition assistance through the St. Anthony parish scholarship 
program.  These families are able to attend St. Anthony Schools at a reduced 
tuition rate. 
 

Benefits from the Educational Trust are also felt by every family choosing St. 
Anthony Schools.  The distributions from the Educational Trust offset the costs 
of operating St. Anthony Schools, and, in turn, keep tuition affordable for all 
families. 



Those in the Military 
Please update the information of your family who is in the 
military with the parish office.  We would like to recognize 
them in our bulletin throughout the year.  Please include 
their name, rank and how they are related to you. You can 
call the parish office at 217-347-7129 or email 
bulletin@stanthony.com  

Child Abuse Reporting & Investigation number at 217-321-
1155 or Children & Family Services Child Abuse Hotline 

1-800-25-ABUSE. 

“St. Anthony Grade School admits 
students of any race, color, sex or 
national and ethnic origin to all the 
rights, privileges, programs and 
activities generally accorded or 
made available to students at the 
school.  It does not discriminate 
based on race, color, sex, or 
national and ethnic origin in the 
administration of its educational 
policies, admissions policies, 
scholarships and loan programs, 
and athletic and school 
administered programs. Our 
schools do reserve all their rights as 
religious entities in accord with the 
teachings of the Catholic Church, 
the protections of the First 
Amendment of the U.S. 
Constitution, and the Illinois 
Religious Freedom Restoration Act 
775 ILCS 35/.” 

  
 

Pro-Life Corner 

Day of Prayer for Life – Save the Date! Please 
mark your calendars for the upcoming 50th annual 
Day of Prayer for Life to be held Wednesday, June 
19th, at St Francis Church in Teutopolis. Eucharistic 
Exposition and Adoration will be held throughout 
the day. The Most Reverend Thomas John Paprocki, 
Bishop of the Springfield Diocese, will be our hon-
ored celebrant and homilist at the 7:30 PM closing 
Mass. 

Everyone is welcome to attend the Deanery Prayer 
Vigil for Life to pray for the Protection of all Life 
at St Aloysius church in Bishop Creek on Monday 
May 20.  Praying the rosary will begin at 6:00 pm.  
Fr. Dean Probst will be the celebrant for the 6:30 
pm mass.  The business meeting will follow in the 
parish hall.  Refreshments will be served while cur-
rent pro-life issues are discussed. 

Stewardship’s Sunday Funday for June & July 
 

June 9th - will bring us Trivia under the direction of  
"Amy’s Trivia".  $5.00 per person and a limit of 8 per  
table. Doors will open at 12:30.  Trivia begins at 1PM.  
Bring your own drinks and snacks. 
 

July 7th  - Join us for Backyard Cornhole and Food 
Trucks.  Event will be held at the St. Anthony High School 
Pavilion.  Open to all ages. $5 a person with teams of two. 
Prizes to first and second place teams. Bring your lawn 
chairs. Come participate or watch. Cheer on your favorite 
team and have lunch from the food trucks.  Event starts at 1 
PM.  If you have a corn hole set that we can use for the 
afternoon, please call the parish office at 217-347-7129. 



What does a diocese look for in a man who wants to 
become a priest? What are red flags? What evaluations 
occur? What about the cost of education and what exactly 
do seminarians learn? Becoming a priest is a lot more than 
an application and going to school. Dive Deep sits down 
with Fr. Brian Alford, Director of the Office for Vocations 
for the Diocese of Springfield in Illinois. Go to 
youtube.com/diospringfield or search “Dive Deep” on all 
the major podcast platforms to listen and subscribe. Dive 
Deep is the podcast of the Diocese of Springfield in Illinois. 

Grief Support Meetings 
are held every Tuesday evening at 6:15pm in the St 

Anthony Parish Center. 

Week Ending 
May 5, 2024 

Weekly 
Totals 

Fiscal YTD 
(Week 45 of 52) 

Last Year’s 
YTD 

Regular Church 
Support $19,046.03  $1,258,384.39  $1,238,807.00  

GOAL $27,765.00  $1,249,425.00   

Difference ($8,718.97) $8,959.39   

Diocesan 
Collections 

Week Ending 
May 5, 2024 

 
YTD 

 

Twining Parish in Nigeria $150.00 $37,938.00 

Catholic Times $15.00 $2,630.00 

Catholic Communications $35.00 $40.00 

Catholic Home Mission $5.00 $235.00 

Cemetery $925.00 $25,218.00 

Retired Priests $145.00 $395.00 

Teutopolis KC Cruise Night 
at the Teutopolis Banquet Hall 

 Friday, June 14th 
 

 Power Wheels Derby for Kids:  5:30pm-6:30pm 
Cruise through T-town – 5:30pm-8:30pm 
Car Show – 5:30pm-9:00pm 
 

This year’s profits will be split between the following 
organizations: Teutopolis Banquet Hall, Blessings in a 

Backpack, Shriners, Shop with a Cop, and CSS 
 

Food and drinks available for purchase 
 

Raffle items and 50/50 raffle      DJ music by Vince Higgs 



Educational Trust
The St. Anthony Catholic Church

FUTURE.
Paying it Forward: Alumni Teachers Shaping the Next Generation

Teaching is one of the most noble and selfless professions. At St. Anthony Schools, we are 
blessed to have a remarkable group of alumni who have chosen to return to our schools to 
impart knowledge, wisdom, and values to a new generation of students.

These alumni educators embody the spirit of giving back. Having experienced firsthand the 
transformative power of a St. Anthony education, they have made the sacrificial choice to 
dedicate their careers to nurturing young minds and hearts within the same hallowed halls 
that once nurtured them.

During this National Teacher Appreciation Week, we honor and celebrate all teachers, and 
especially our alumni teachers. Their decision to serve at St. Anthony Schools is a testament 
to our schools’ profound impact on their lives and their desire to perpetuate that legacy.

As we embark on our $5.5 million capital campaign, ‘Securing Our Future,’ for the St. 
Anthony Catholic Church Educational Trust, let the chosen vocation of these exceptional 
individuals inspire us. This campaign is not just about securing funds, but about securing 
the future of our schools and the legacy they represent. Your support for this campaign is 
an investment in assuring affordable tuition for all students who attend our schools for 
generations to come. It is also a testament to the value we place on Catholic education and 
the values we instill in our students.

Join us, your fellow parishioners, alums, and friends of St. Anthony, in making a generous 
5-year pledge to the ‘Securing Our Future’ campaign. Your contribution will make a 
significant difference in the lives of our students and the future of our community.

For more information go to:

stanthonytrust.com
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